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NOTIFICATION LETTER NO. 1 
OCTOBER 27, 2023 

 
This notification letter shall become part of the Request for Qualifications for the above 
referenced project. 
 
Q1.  The instrumentation portion of this work, is it strictly electrical and ARC flash in nature or 
 does it include instrumentation and control? 
 
A1.   It will be primarily focused on electrical, and instrumentation will be separate.  
 
Q2. Will you follow a separate contract for 3rd party? 
 
A2. Yes, like the coordination and the same with commissioning. 
 
Q3.   Is grounding and testing that is listed in the RFQ a requirement? 
 
A3. Yes, it’s going to be an activity if not already covered under the CA&I.  Otherwise, we will 

ask you to help connect, collect the tests and to provide an attached report that comes 
with the ground testing. 

 
        If the CA&I has it in the scope, you will be observing to make sure the procedures are        
 following the City’s specifications. 
 
Q4.  Could the additional services requested be programming? 
 
A4. Yes, we have a programming group, but you may be asked to do a little bit of 
 programming.   Each project may be a little bit different and would be on an as-needed 
 basis.  
  

All other terms and conditions remain unchanged.  

 
Heather Roye 
Contracts Specialist  
CITY OF PHOENIX 
DESIGN AND CONSTRUCTION PROCUREMENT 
 
************************END OF NOTIFICATION************************ 


